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UPCOMING EVENTS:UPCOMING EVENTS:
Fri 21 Feb

Assembly - Yr 1.2 Kneller

Fri 28 Feb
Soccer Gala Day

Mon 3 - Fri 7 Mar
Lief Education - Healthy Harold

Wed 5 Mar
Learning Commission Workshop

Thu 6 Mar
Netball Gala Day

Fri 7 Mar
Assembly - Student Leadership
Badge Presentation

Dear Families, 

I was very fortunate to be one of four NT principals who
travelled to Melbourne last week and attended the 2025
International Congress for School Effectiveness and
Improvement. The conference was an opportunity to learn and
connect with educational experts from around the world. 
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of the land on which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their
Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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Our school council held its Annual General Meeting on Monday evening, followed by our first general
meeting of the year. Thank you, to those parents who attended the meeting. Members of our school
council this year are:

Rachael Pickering – Chairperson
Teigan Cremona – Secretary
Alisha Roditis – Treasurer
Petroula Yiannakos – Parent Member
Krystel Schey – Parent Member
Mario Mairou – Teacher Member
Irene Vavlas – Teacher Member

We still have one vacant parent position on council for 2025. All parents are welcome to attend our
monthly meetings. Attending them is a great way to develop an understanding of the role council plays
in our school governance and to connect with other parents. It is also a great way to have input into
our ongoing school improvement journey and support us to build connections with our community.
Meetings are held on the third Monday of each month from 5:30pm. The next one will be held on
Monday 17th March. If you would like to know more about council, please come and chat with me at
school or connect with one of the members listed above. 

We love that Wagaman students are enthusiastic to
get to school in the mornings. It is, however,
important that students do not arrive at school until
7:55am as staff are not on duty prior to this time.
Before 7:55am, our playground is closed and students
are not able to access it even when accompanied by
parents. 

It has been great to see some of our classes planning and attending local
excursions as part of their learning so far this year. Our school bus helps us
access learning opportunities outside our school. Towards the end of this
term, our early years classes will attend swimming lessons, Weeks 7 and 8. In
Semester 2, our primary students will also participate in swimming lessons. 

On Friday, 8th February, we held our house captain and vice-captain elections. Thank you, to Mrs Bevan
who facilitated these. Our house leaders for 2025 are:
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We are looking forward to finalising our student leadership team for 2025 over the next week. 

Birthdays are a time for celebration. At school, we have large numbers of students
with diverse beliefs and needs. We are happy for students to bring in birthday
cupcakes or fruit platter to celebrate with their peers. Other party food and bags
are not for school and will be sent home. Our new parent handbook outlines this.
Please ensure you take some time to have a look through it.

Harmony Day will be our next whole school function. We will
hold a bacon and egg breakfast on Friday 21st March from
about 7:15am. It is usually a beautiful morning for families to
connect so mark the date in your diary. Bacon and egg
sandwiches and coffee will be available for purchase. All funds
raised will go towards the purchasing of laptops for our students
to use. 

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal

Our whole school attendance is tracking at 88%
for the year to date. Well done to Preschool Green,
T.1 Brown, 1.2 Colling, 3.4 Fulton, 5.6 Mairou and
5.6 Vavlas who currently have attendance of 90%
or above. 
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This week, the 3/4 classes visited Casuarina Public Library. Ace gave us a
tour of the different sections and where to find books of our interest. 

Did you know, not only does the library have a huge selection of books but
they also have STEAM and Lego Club afternoons. 

Some of us brought along our own library cards and taught our friends how
to borrow through the computer system. 

Many of us are keen to return to the library with our families and show them
around! 
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SCHOOL CONCERTSCHOOL CONCERT
Mrs Horne, our fabulous music teacher, is asking
families if they have any witches’ capes,
broomsticks or wands to use in our school
concert in June. The students will start rehearsals
in Term 2. The items will be returned after the
concert.

Wednesday 19 February, marked the 83rd anniversary of the Bombing of Darwin. Local
author, Robyn Smith has generously gifted our school a copy of her picture book, Quincy
and the Sheriff.
 
It's 1942, dark clouds gather over Australia as war threatens to reach its shores. Quincy
and Pebbles are caught in the first bombing raid over Darwin and take shelter in a slit
trench at the court house with Sheriff Nichols and others. They are devastated as they
emerge from the trench when the all-clear is given.
 
You can read more about Quincy & the Sheriff on Robyn's website:
https://www.quincyandpebbles.com.au/product-page/quincy-and-the-sheriff
 
Thank you to CBCA NT https://nt.cbca.org.au/ for organising this.
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Transition families, can use their NT
Sports Voucher to pay for our early

years Swimming Program.

Return your sports voucher to the
front office by 

Friday 28th, February 2025
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$8,000$8,000 We would like to remind families of the
importance of making the voluntary
parent contribution to Wagaman
Primary School.
 

Your contribution is essential in
supporting the educational programs
and initiatives that make our school a
safe and positive learning environment
for all students.

Last year, funds were spent on
purchasing new laptops. 

We thank our families, for their ongoing
support.

$2,000$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed... 
So far this year, our families
have contributed... 

$4,260
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